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In September 2015 I retired from the University as Reader in Civil Engineering, having spent 50 continuous 

years in the institution as undergraduate, postgraduate and staff member. At the same time I stood for 

election as a member of the AAAB and have enjoyed my time in this role which runs to September 2018. Still 

living on the outskirts of Greater Manchester I have been able to attend all Board meetings in both 

Manchester and London and have contributed to a number of activities within the University on behalf of the 

Board. I would like to continue for a second term.  

Professionally I am a Chartered Civil Engineer and past chair of the British Geotechnical Society (now 

Association). I still publish occasionally and research the history of various aspects of engineering as well as 

volunteering as a corn miller for the National Trust and taking part in amateur dramatic activity. 

 


